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IMPORTANT :  APRIL 14, 2022 ~ DISTRIBUTION  

Amount of Distribution—$800 

ISSUE DATE:   Thursday April 14, 2022 

TIME:   9:00 am—7:00 pm 

LOCATION:  Musqueam Administration Office ~ 

   Board Room 1 

Important Information: 

• Band members who are in arrears with any payments paya-

ble to the band should contact the appropriate manager(s) 

to avoid the withholding of any distribution payments per 

Musqueam Distribution policy.  

• Band members who are under the age of 19 are considered 

minors for distribution purposes.  Guardians must complete 

FORM B for minor children.    

 

For any questions regarding the upcoming dividend and distribution please 

contact:   

Jocelyn Campbell-Axson   Krista Point 

Membership Registrar    Distribution Clerk 

Jcampbell@musqueam.bc.ca  mibdistribution@musqueam.bc.ca 

 

 

ST. MICHAEL’S 
CHURCH 
 

Please join us every 
Sunday @ 1:00 PM. 
For Mass.   



 

 

NOMINATIONS 

 

MUSQUEAM FISHERIES COMMISSION 

THREE (3) CANDIDATES TO BE ELECTED 

FOR A TWO (2) YEAR TERM 
 

Notice is hereby given to the ON RESERVE electors of the 

Musqueam Indian Band that a Nomination Meeting will be 

held to nominate THREE (3) candidates for the Fisheries 

Commission of the Musqueam Indian Band consisting of 

THREE (3) being elected for a TWO (2) year term, and that 

such nominations will be open from 4:00PM until 7:00PM at 

the Musqueam Administration Office in the Main Boardroom, 

on MONDAY, APRIL 25, 2022. 

 

 

NOTE: THIS ELECTION PROCESS IS INTERNAL AS PER THE TERMS OF 

REFERENCE OF THE MUSQUEAM FISHERIES COMMISSION, PLEASE INFORM 

YOUR FAMILY MEMBERS OFF RESERVE AS THERE WILL NOT BE AN OFF 

RESERVE MAIL OUT. 

 

____________________ 

Jocelyn Campbell-Axson 
Electoral Officer 
 

 



Reading Challengers  
Don’t forget to start your Reading Logs for the month of April. 

You may stop by the library to pick up a journal, reading log 

template, and/ or even make one yourself at Art club!  

Most of all have fun & enjoy what you are reading 

Contact info: Sara Louie @ 263-688-4693 

slouie@musqueam.bc.ca  

(I can even drop one off) 

 

Homework & Art Club 

Wednesday & Thursdays 

3pm-6pm at the Library. 

 

mailto:slouie@musqueam.bc.ca


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To sign up for the program, please 

contact Richard Hazelman at 

2368587747 

Musqueam Home Energy Improvements 
This time delivered by community members!  

Are Your Energy Bills High?  
Musqueam housing department and BC Hydro are offering 
energy efficiency upgrades that will improve your home comfort 
while saving you energy and money by: 
→ Installing efficient LED light bulbs 
→ Sealing air leaks in walls, and around windows and doors 
→ Installing faucet aerators and low flow shower heads 
→ Providing clothes-lines or racks, fridge thermometers, and 

smart power strips 

Step 1: A community member will visit your home to 
install basic energy upgrades, and identify potential 
future upgrades. 
Step 2: The Band will keep track of future upgrades 
needed in your home, and make additional 
improvements as budget allows. 
Step 3: Follow tips on how to manage energy in your 
home and watch your electricity bills decrease! 

How the Program Works 
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Our scholarships and bursaries are available to Indigenous students from BC First Nations 

or are an Indigenous permanent resident of BC studying at a Canadian post-secondary 

institution in a program that closely matches to careers at BC Hydro.

Application period: �

Scholarships in the amount of $5000 are available to full-time students in degree, 

diploma, certificate, or technical/trades programs connected to BC Hydro careers.

Bursaries in the amount of $2000 are available to part-time students in degree, 

diploma, certificate, or technical/trades programs connected to BC Hydro careers.

The Randy Brant Memorial Award in the amount of $8000 and will be awarded  

to the top overall applicant from all bursary and scholarship submissions.

For more information including program eligibility and application forms  

go to bchydro.com/scholarships or email indigenous.awards@bchydro.com.

BC Hydro 
Indigenous 
Scholarship and 
Bursary Programs

  

  

  

  

BC Hydro wants to invest in the 
next generation of leaders, like 
you, to build a strong and healthy 
workforce across the province.

CS-1908

http://bchydro.com/scholarships
http://indigenous.awards@bchydro.com


Education  Department:  

Faye Mitchell, Education Manager:  

fmitchell@musqueam.bc.ca 

April Campbell, Learning Facilitator: 

learningfacilitator@musqueam.bc.ca 

Cary Campbell, School Bus Driver 

Dona Grant, School Bus Supervisor 

Ph. # 604 - 263 - 3261    Fax # 604 - 263– 4212     

Toll free:  1-866-282-3261 

Musqueam Education Notice Friday April 8, 2022 

Tutoring

If students require tutoring please con-

tact the Education Department so that 

we may offer assistance.   

SCHOOL CHEQUES 

April high school cheques have been mailed, if we don’t have your address on file 

the cheque will be available for pick up at the office. Post-secondary will remain 

direct deposit. 

UBC Farm Musqueam Student Stipend 

Application Form: https://ubc.ca1.qualtrics.com/jfe/
form/SV_82p11B7rKIEQczc 

Applications must be received by: April 15, 2022 

 

“This $5,000 stipend is for a current UBC student from the 
Musqueam Indian Band in any UBC undergraduate, post-
baccalaureate, or graduate program who is or plans to be engag-
ing with the Centre for Sustainable Food Systems (CSFS) at UBC 
Farm. Applicants are required to show their Musqueam member-
ship, how they are or will be engaging with the CSFS at UBC Farm 
and include a letter of support from a mentor, employer, teacher, 
or community member. This is a one-time stipend for 2022, if the 
fund is renewed, the successful student may re-apply in subse-
quent years.” 

 

Children are required to wear a mask at all times 

on the bus. Children are expected to practice social distancing on 

the bus.  

If your child is unwell or is a close contact with someone with Covid-19 

or suspected Covid-19 please keep them home and isolate.  

It is strongly recommended that parents wait with their young children 

at the bus stop until they are on the bus.  

https://ubc.ca1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_82p11B7rKIEQczc
https://ubc.ca1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_82p11B7rKIEQczc
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COMMUNITY HEALTH PROGRAM  

Crystal Point, RN, CHN 

MUSQUEAM PRE- AND POST-NATAL GROUP  

Are you pregnant or have you recently had a baby?  

The Musqueam Health Department offers some valuable incentives to pre-
natal and post-natal families: 

From the onset of pregnancy, until 3 months postpartum we offer weekly 
$25.00 Save-on Foods Gift cards for nutritious foods such as – milk, eggs, 
cheese, fruits & vegetables to support healthy nutrition during pregnancy and 
breastfeeding.  

 Nursing pads, as needed 
 A one-time gift of an Electric Breast pump.  One per family 
 Welcome gift for your new baby  

To register for the Program, call the Community Health Nurse, Crystal Point, 
RN in the Health Department. 

Due to Public Health Guidelines, the Pre-Natal program is currently not 
meeting in person.  The Community Health Nurse is available to assist with 
maternal child health supports (electronically, virtually and/or home visit. 

Crystal Point, CHN:  Ph: 604-362-9200 | Email: chn@musqueam.bc.ca 

Arlene Haldane, Assist:  Ph: 604-655-0580 | Email: 
nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca  

** Please stay tuned for 
updates on: 

 Musqueam’s Pre-and Post-
Natal Luncheons – coming 

soon! 😊😊 . 
 

FNHA HEALTH BENEFITS? GIVE 
US A CALL!  

For assistance with registering 
your Newborn you may call 
Candice Sparkes: 604-269-3312.  

Please note:  All health benefits 
for BC registered Status Indians 
are covered by BC PACIFIC BLUE 
CROSS.  

For questions or concerns about 
your Health Benefits or assistance 
with the PBC website or APP? You 
may contact: Ashlee Point 604-
269-3395  

 

MUSQUEAM HOME & COMMUNITY CARE PROGRAM 

Romeo Cosio, RN, Musqueam Home Care Nurse & Arlene Haldane, Assistant. 
 

The Musqueam Home Care Program is available to our community members to assist with hospital discharges, home 
care aides, all medical supplies & equipment.  All Home care services & medical equipment require a note from your 
doctor with your needs specified.   

HOME CARE CLIENTS:  If you will not be home during your scheduled HCA visit, please contact the Nurse Assistant,  

 

Home Care Nurse Romeo’s Office Hours: Monday, Wednesday - Friday from 8:30-5:30 Tuesdays - Off  
 

Phone: 604-269-3463  | email: homecare@musqueam.bc.ca  

 

Arlene Haldane: Phone: 604 269 3354  |  Email:  nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca  

*If there is no answer please leave a message. 

*For Emergencies Call 911 * 

mailto:chn@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:homecare@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:nurseassist@musqueam.bc.ca
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Health Staff & Covid-19 Updates  

Musqueam COVID Liaison Contact  

Monday to Friday 8:30am—4pm   Evenings 4-8pm  

  CALL 236-688-4821       CALL 236-889-3637 

Or Email: covid@musqueam.bc.ca 

 The Covid Liaison is the first point of contact for our Musqueam Community & assists with: 
 Questions about WHEN to test and HOW to test 
 Connect you with the COVID Nursing staff.  
 IF YOU TEST POSITIVE PLEASE CALL THE COVID LIAISON 
 Assistance with the At-Home TEST KIT provided by the MIB Health  

To book a Covid Vaccine call: 1-833-838-2323 
  

With Public Health Order 
restrictions easing, Musqueam Leadership and the Health 
Department is transitioning to BCCDC COVID Public 
Health guidelines.  

MIB Health delivered to each home rapid test kits; an 
updated MIB Covid-19 Test guide and masks. As we do 
this we want to provide advance notice that MIB Health 
will start phasing out certain supports and encourage 
self-management.  

Band Members that live off reserve, we have some Kits 
available for pick up, please call the COVID Liaison to 
arrange pick up.  Continue to self-monitor for symptoms 
and call the COVID Liaison if symptoms worsen.  

 Testing timeline: not recommended to test 
BEFORE day 3 of symptoms (ideal: day 3, 4 
or even 5 of symptoms with new evidence 
from BCCDC) 

 DO NOT test for “Clearance” à BCCDC does 
not recommend retesting after recovering 
from Covid; some people can remain 
positive for weeks or even months after 
“recovering” from Covid 

 These tests are not on an endless supply, 
use them wisely, with clinical judgement 
(ie follow the recommendations on when 
to test, and do not re test); you can re test 
if you are still sick and your symptoms 
worsen & you tested on day 3 

 Anyone 18+ can go to the local 
pharmacy to pick up Covid test kits 

 



MUSQUEAM HEALTH DEPARTMENT NEWSLETTER ~ APRIL 8, 2022 
PLEASE BE KIND TO OUR STAFF IN THESE CHALLENGING TIMES. 
WE ARE WORKING HARD TO LOOK AFTER YOU. 

 
 

Rapid antigen testing kits 
Rapid antigen testing kits are free for people 18+ 

Rapid antigen testing kits are free for residents of B.C. 18 years and older who have a Personal Health Number (PHN). 

1 kit contains 5 individual tests 

You are allowed 1 kit every 28 days. This makes sure that everyone who wants a kit can get one.  

You can't pay for additional kits.  

A test should only be used by people who develop symptoms of COVID-19 and want to confirm a positive or negative 
result. The tests are not suitable for international travel requirements. 

Get your kit 

Visit your local pharmacy and ask for your testing kit. Pharmacy staff will: 

• Ask for your PHN. You can find your PHN on the back of your B.C. driver's licence, BC Services Card or CareCard 

• Give you 1 kit 

A pharmacy should never ask you to pay for a kit.  

Pick up a kit for someone else 

You can pick up a kit for someone else, like a parent or grandparent. Make sure you know their full name, date of birth 
and PHN, the pharmacist will ask you for that information.  

How to use a test 

Each kit comes with instructions on how to use the tests. You can also ask the pharmacist if you have questions.  

I tested positive 

If you get a positive result, you should: 
• Immediately self-isolate 
• Self-report your results : https://reportcovidresults.bccdc.ca/ 
• See if you meet the criteria to get a COVID-19 treatment like Paxlovid 

I tested negative 
If you get a negative result, it means that COVID-19 was not detected.  
Self-isolate until your symptoms improve and you feel well enough to return to regular activities.  
 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/covid-19/info/testing 

Members residing off reserve may now pick up a test kit at their local pharmacy  

http://www.bccdc.ca/health-info/diseases-conditions/covid-19/if-you-have-covid-19
https://reportcovidresults.bccdc.ca/
https://reportcovidresults.bccdc.ca/
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/covid-19/vaccine/treatments
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/covid-19/info/testing
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COVID-19 RESOURCES AND HELP 

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES AND CULTURAL SUPPORTS  
Status First Nations individuals are eligible for counselling support through FNHA Health Benefits. Counselling and 
cultural support is available for Status and Non-Status Indian Residential School survivors and their families through 
FNHA Health Benefits. Counselling and cultural support is available for family members and loved ones of Missing and 
Murdered Indigenous Women and Girls through FNHA Health Benefits. You do not need to have status and can live in a 
First Nations community or away from home. 

 • See FNHA Health Benefits on FNHA.ca or phone 1-855-550-5454 

 

SAFE DRINKING WATER MONITORING PROGRAM 

Charlene Campbell-Wood 

Safe Drinking Water for First Nations Act 
 

The Safe Drinking Water for First Nations Act came into effect in 2013. The Act allows the Government of Canada, in 
collaboration with First Nations, to develop federal regulations to ensure access to safe, clean and reliable drinking 
water and the effective treatment of wastewater. Mar. 10, 2022 
 
https://www.sac-isc.gc.ca › en 
 

 
 
 
 

Monday April 11  
syəl̕ewəɬnet 

Tuesday April 12th,  
sθəmənts 

Wednesday April 13 
sɬixʷs 

Thursday April 14  
sχaʔaθəns 

Friday April 15 
 sɬq̓ecəss 

Coloring Contest 

 

3D Plaster Egg 
Painting 

 

Arts And Crafts 

  

   Easter Egg Craft  

  

Movie Night 

 

 

YOUTH CENTRE 
Sandra Dan at the Youth Centre, 604-269-3452 | Cell Phone 604-360-9171 |  Email: youthcentre@musqueam.bc.ca 

Youth Centre will be open from 2:00 pm—9:00 pm Monday—Friday  

If your Child Is younger than 7 they must have a guardian who is older than 14 with them at all times who will 
care for them. Children 0-6 without a parent or guardian will be sent home.  
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NNADAP 
WORKERS   

 

 
 

 

Addiction support & Information sharing 
1 on 1 sessions 

Treatment referrals 
Family Intervention support 

Resource referrals 
Detox support 

Weekly zoom meeting group 

Brad  
Morin 

Contact # 236-558-8482 

Email: nnadap.nmoore@musqueam.bc.ca 

Monday 8:30 am to 4:30 pm  

Tuesday 8:30 am to 4:30 pm 

Wednesday 8:30 am to 4:30 pm 

Thursday 1pm to 8 pm  

Friday 8:30 am to 4:30 pm 

Nicolette 
Moore 

Contact # 604-652-1368 

Email: nnadap.bmorin@musqueam.bc.ca 

Wednesday 6pm to 9 pm 

Thursday 6pm to 9 pm  

Friday 6 pm to 9 pm  

Saturday 1pm to 5 pm  

Sunday 1 pm to 5 pm  
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HEALTH PATIENT NAVIGATOR 

Lisa Mitchell 

I am available to assist and support community members on their healthcare journeys.  

If you have any questions regarding your health care coverage, FNHA Benefits, or need assistance filling out medical 
forms for example Jordon’s Principal please do not hesitate to contact me.   

I am available Monday to Friday from 8:30am to 4:30pm by phone:  

604-764-5349 or email: navigator@musqueam.bc.ca 

ART THERAPY FOR CHILDREN, YOUTH & ADULTS 

Janice Carroll, RCAT 
 

I am available Monday to Thursday from 8:30am-4:30pm, for phone calls, emails or text conversations, and also, I can 
hold sessions via Zoom.   
 

I can be reached on my cell at:  778-829-0242 or my email is jcarroll@musqueam.bc.ca 

 

MWSU MENTAL WELLNESS COUNSELLOR  

Janice Cross 

This confidential counseling services are available Monday-Friday: 8:30- 4:00pm to our Musqueam people via phone or 
virtually.  Call or email to and set up a time to talk to Janice Cross.  

Email: mentalwellness@musqueam.bc.ca        For Private Counseling Call: 236-558-9977 
 

BRIGHTER FUTURES BREAKFAST CLUB 
Breakfast Club is open we do the sandwiches first thing in the morning we’d like you to pick them up between 730-
8:00am 

If your Child Is younger than 7 they must have a guardian who is older than 14 with them at all times who will care for 
them. Children 0-6 without a parent or guardian will be sent home.  
 

MUQUEAM ELDERS 

Brenda Campbell, Elders Coordinator 
 

Next Elder’s Luncheon starting: 
Date:  Wednesday April 20, 2022 

Time:     12:00 Noon 

Location: Elders Centre 

 
 

Elder’s Chair Exercise: 
Date: Thursday April 21, 2022  

Time: 1: 00 pm 

Location: Elders Centre 

mailto:navigator@musqueam.bc.ca
mailto:jcarroll@musqueam.bc.ca
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The MIB Primary Care Clinic 

will not be testing 

for Covid-19. 

 

Please call COVID Liaison 236-688-4821 

 

Alternate Resources 

FNHA Virtual Doctor of the Day 
Call 1-855-344-3800 to book an appointment. 
Available 7 days a week from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm. 
Telephone or virtual appointments via zoom. 
Available to First Nations people and their family members, 
even if those family members are not Indigenous. 
 

Walk-In Clinics Nearby 

Highroads Medical: 5960 E Boulevard (Kerrisdale) 

       

        

 
 
 

 

 

(Clinic closed 12:00pm – 1:00pm for lunch) 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 

Monday  

Apr. 11 

Tuesday  

Apr. 12 

Wednesday  

Apr. 13 

Thursday  

Apr. 14 

Friday  

Apr. 15 

Karen Chandra, NP  

 

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

Dr. Dumont, GP  

 

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

Karen Chandra, NP 

 

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

Karen Chandra, NP 
Natalie Bruneau, NP  

 

9:30am - 3:30pm 

 

 

Clinic Closed 
 

MUSQUEAM PRIMARY CARE CLINIC 

Call 604-266-0043 to book an appointment 
Please leave a voicemail if you cannot get through - we will return your call as soon as possible. 

 

Musqueam Elders Centre, 4010 Si Lu Drive, Vancouver BC V6N 4K7 
Located in the Primary Care Trailer 

 

 

Missed your telehealth or in-person appointment? Call us to rebook for the next available date.  

Please be available 15 minutes before and after your scheduled appointment call.  

Naloxone kits available. (Injectable or Nasal Spray) 
Please check to see if your current kit has expired. 
Naloxone training on Wednesdays by appointment only. 

 

Prescription running low? Please book an 
appointment a few days in advance. Or, ask 
your pharmacy to send us a refill request. 

 

Influenza vaccines available, call the clinic 
to schedule an appointment. 

Our clinic has reached capacity; however, we are 
doing our best to accommodate the waitlist. Call 
the clinic to be added to the patient waitlist. Please 
note that we are no longer a walk-in clinic. 
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Please give a warm welcome to Natalie Bruneau, 

Musqueam Primary Care Clinic’s new Family Nurse Practitioner! 😊😊 

 

Natalie Bruneau (she/her) is a Family Nurse Practitioner (NP) who is excited to join the team at the Musqueam 

Primary Care Clinic. She completed the University of Toronto Global Health, Primary Care Nurse Practitioner 

Program in 2021 and holds specialized nursing experience in cardiology, harm reduction, health promotion, 

mental health, and primary care.   

Natalie’s practice is grounded in the social determinants of health. She aligns her practice with compassionate, 

trauma-informed, and equitable principles of care. In her spare time, Natalie loves gardening and spending 

time outside. She is honored to be working with the Musqueam community.  

 

The Musqueam Primary Care Clinic is slowly accepting new patients under Natalie’s care. 

Please call 604-266-0043 to be put on her waitlist. 

**Priority will be given to Musqueam Band Members (and their immediate family) who 

currently do not have a family doctor** 

 

MUSQUEAM PRIMARY CARE CLINIC 






Pacific Institute of Culinary Arts 
8 Week Essentials Certificate Program

DEANNE MICHELLENICOLE JOHNNY

Musqueam Employment &

Training would like to


congratulate Nicole Johnny and

Deanne Michelle for successfully

completing the Pacific Institute of


Culinary Arts 8 Week Essential

Certificate Program! 

M U S Q U E A M  E M P L O Y M E N T  & 

T R A I N I N G






Full-time, permanent employment
Work 10-12/h days, 5-6 days per week
Earn overtime after 8 hours per day, and double time after 12 hours per day 
Group Medical, Extended Health and Dental Plan
Group RRSP contribution
Vacation pay
5 Year Service Award (Trip for two anywhere in North America)
Eligibility for up to $2000.00 Referral Bonus Program

Ships, recieves and handles various construction materials
Organizes construction materials within the yard
Delivers construction materials and small equipment to various project sites throughout the lower mainland
Minor building maintenance 
Assists with materials inventory 
Shuttles vehicles between project sites
Assists shop mechanics on an as needed basis
Other general labour duties as required

Two (2) years minimum experience in an active yard
Experience working in construction yards is preferred 
Forklift ticket
Air brake endorsement
Must be legally eligible to work for any employer in Canada

Yard Labourer
Surrey, BC

Come build with a BC Top Employer 2022 winner!
Jacob Bros Construction is immediately hiring a Yard Maintenance Worker for our head office and maintenance facility in South Surrey, BC.

Your ​Rewards:

Responsibilities:

Requirements:

About Jacob Bros:
At Jacob Bros, our team of talented construction professionals is taking on some the most challenging projects in British Columbia's construction industry.

We are one of BC’s largest and most respected construction organizations, offering construction services in a variety of markets including heavy civil
construction, major public infrastructure, and industrial, commercial, institutional and residential projects.

Jacob Bros has proudly served every major sector of Western Canada’s construction industry since 2008, and has been consistently recognized as a BC Top
Employer.

Jacob Bros employs over 300 construction professionals, including staff and craft employees.






 
 

 

Position: Summer Co-op Student – Indigenous & Government Relations Department  
Term: 4 Month Term – May 1 to August 31, 2022 
Wage: $20/hour, paid bi-weekly 
Hours of Work: Monday to Friday 
Dress Code: Westcoast Business Casual 
Number of Openings: 1 
Deadline: April 11, 2022 
To apply: Please email your application to trevor_boudreau@yvr.ca 

 
Key Responsibilities: 

• Indigenous Relations activities – includes employment process and related reports  

• Event logistics and communications, including coordinating with stakeholder and airport partners, 
drafting internal and external communications materials. 

• Assist in evaluating and recommending opportunities to increase representation of Musqueam across 
Sea Island. 

• General administrative and logistics support. 

• Other duties, as required. 
 

Key Qualifications: 
The individual will have the following: 

• Comfort using Word, Excel and creative design platforms 

• Detail oriented with strong writing and grammar skills 

• Excellent interpersonal and communications skills and ability to demonstrate diplomacy and 

professionalism 

• Proven ability to balance multiple priorities and work and in a dynamic team environment 

• Enjoy working in an ever-changing environment 

• A motivated team player with a willingness to do what it takes to get the job done 



 

MUSQUEAM ADMINISTRATION OFFICE, 6735 Salish Drive, Vancouver, BC V6N 4C4 / T: 604.263.3261 / E: kimaguerin@musqueam.bc.ca 

April 7, 2022 

Re: Musqueam Creek Closure 2022 – Creek remains closed since August 2019 

Dear Musqueam Membership and community members: 

With great respect, be advised that Musqueam creeks are closed due to 
contamination and are NOT safe: 

• No ceremonial bathing and  
• No recreational use 
• No Pets in water 

Musqueam Lands are in field on Musqueam Indian Reserve No. 2 working with 
Teranis Environmental Consultants taking creek water samples to monitor 
contamination levels by laboratory testing the creek waters on a weekly basis.   

Thank you for remaining safe and staying clear of the creek water until the 
sources of contamination are confirmed and resolved with the help of Public 
Works, Housing and Indigenous Services Canada (formerly Indian Affairs). 

 

Kim Guerin, Lands Governance Officer 

email: kimaguerin@musqueam.bc.ca  

Musqueam Lands Governance Office. 

mailto:kimaguerin@musqueam.bc.ca
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